
Fuller House Newsletter 

        End of Term 2, 2025 | Looking Ahead to Term 3 

     Message from the Housemaster 
As Term 2 concludes, we reflect on a season of growth, resilience, and determination. While 

Fuller House currently stands second from last in the house standings, we remain proud of 

the unwavering spirit and commitment shown by our boys. 

       Academic Highlights 
Top 10 Academic Achievers – Term 1, 2025: 

• Form 3: Thomas Addison – 6th 

• Form 4: Jordan Baptista – 2nd 

• Form 5: Samkelo Simamane – 5th 

• Form 6: Bandile Hlophe – 7th, Ahmed Akoonjee – 8th, Bomibethu Pepu – 10th 

Special Mentions: 

• Thomas Addison – 2nd in Form, Merit Certificate, Prize for Life Orientation 

• Ahmed Akoonjee – Academic Colours & Scarf, Merit Certificate 

• Caden Francis – Multiple academic and sports prizes 

• Bomibethu Pepu – Academic and Choir Colours & Scarf, Prize for isiZulu 

        Cultural, Sporting & Leadership Recognition 
Colours & Scarves awarded in academics, choir, gospel choir, hockey, athletics, and more. 

Large White Badges for excellence in sports like squash, cycling, golf, and water polo. 

Leadership roles across clubs and societies, including Tech Squad, Interact, and Speakers’ 

Circle. 

 



     Holiday Tours & Provincial Representation 
We extend our best wishes to all boys participating in holiday tours and congratulate those 

selected for provincial teams. Your dedication is inspiring! 

 

         Looking Ahead – Term 3 Goals 
“Success is the sum of small efforts, repeated day in and day out.” – Robert Collier 

“The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their dreams.” – Eleanor Roosevelt 

 

Let’s return with renewed focus and energy. Whether it’s academic improvement, sporting 

excellence, or leadership growth — the journey continues. 

      Key Term 3 Dates for Fuller House Families 

        Date            Event 
22 July Term 3 begins – Hair, Dress & Blazer 

Inspection 
31 July Good Report Tea – celebrating academic 

excellence 
15 August Common Test Programme begins 
15 September Transition to Summer Sport begins 
26 September End of Term Dedication Service & Merit 

Awards 
3 October Term 3 Ends  

        Transition to Summer Sport 
From 15 September, we begin transitioning into summer codes. Let’s carry our winter 

season discipline into the new term with pride and commitment. 

       Upholding Our Values 
As proud Maritzburg College boys, we are guided by: 

Respect | Integrity | Courage | Compassion | Accountability 



 

We remind all boys to return neat, tidy, and ready to lead by example. Dress and grooming 

will be strictly monitored. 

      Final Word 
Thank you for your continued support. Let’s encourage our boys to finish the year strong — 

with pride in their house, their school, and themselves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Warm regards, 

Fuller House 

 


